June 24, 2024 Bristol Town Clerk Attn: Melissa Cordeiro 10 Court Street Bristol, RI 02809 mcordeiro@bristolri.gov

RE: Letter of good standing on behalf of Matthew Ijac

My name is Nisha Mungroo-Inga, and I am the Program Director and Managing Attorney at the Victim Rights Center of Connecticut (VRCCT). I write this letter in support of Matthew Ijac, who has been a summer intern at our program since May of 2024. Matthew is a responsible, committed, and very altruistic individual, and I support his candidacy for private investigative licensure in the state of Rhode Island.

VRCCT is a team of four attorneys and legal support staff that provides pro bono legal representation to survivors of sexual assault, stalking victims, domestic violence victims, and victims of elder abuse, in the state of Connecticut. VRCCT is the only law firm in Connecticut that provides pro bono legal representation to victims in criminal cases. Our organization demonstrates expertise in preventing sexual violence and stalking by assisting with the prosecutions and convictions of offenders, representing clients in restraining order hearings, and assisting clients with other types of complaints that are governed by administrative law such as Title IX, Commission on Human Rights and Opportunities (CHRO), and the Department of Public Health.

Matthew is very passionate about his work and he has used his investigative background to help many people. At this time, he is helping people who need his services and if he were to obtain his private investigative license in Rhode Island, it would allow him to do so much more. Stalking is a very common crime that occurs with very little evidence, especially with respect to virtual stalking. Matthew's licensure would allow him to aid us in obtaining the necessary evidence to meet the probable cause standard that is required for an arrest warrant, and at the very least, to gather evidence to help clients procure restraining orders against their perpetrators.

Matthew is someone who would protect his license and follow the code of ethics with utmost care and concern. Please consider him for licensure in your state. If you need further information or have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. My phone number is (860) 595-5022 and my email address is nisha@endsexualviolencect.org

Very Truly Yours,

Nisha Mungroo-Inga, Esq

VRCCT

Program Director/Managing Attorney